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HELEN KELLER HOUSE 

From Boston Globe'' newspaper clipping, year- ^inknown., It   '  / 

WREWTHAM June 9 Residents ot* this town were treated to a surprise today, 
when they were informed that Hiss Helen Keller had sold her home here and 
was making preparations to spend the Summer on the Maine coast and in New 
Hampshire, and the coming Winter in California. 

At the same time it was announced by J. P. Hahoney, a local real estate 
man, that the property had been secured by the Jordan Harsh Company at 
Boston as a rest house for its 400 employees. Mr Mahoney acted as agent for 
the Boston firm in the deal. 

Miss Keller is engaged in packing up her effects and such personal 
belongings as she desires to remove from the house. It is expected that 
possession will be given the new owners by June 15. Most of the furnishings 
and housenold effects were sold with the property. 

There are  21 acres in the estate, two houses containing IS rooms each, 
barns, henneries and other buildings on the main highway between Boston and 
Providence. 

Every foot of the land is level ana the soil is of good quality. The new 
owners plan to make many improvements on the property and bring the land up 
to a high state of cultivation. 

BOTH HOUSES READY IN A MONTH 

The two houses on the estate, one of which is occupied by a tenant-at-wil1 , 
were originally alike, but the one occupied by Miss Keller has been 
improved, modernized and changed somewhat. It contains half a dozen large 
open fireplaces and the same number of bathrooms. 

The Jordan Marsh Company will begin immediately the modernizing of the 
other dwelling. Very little alterations are contemplated on the Keller 
house as it is ready for immediate occupancy. The other house will be ready 
in about 30 days. 

The Jordan Marsh Company has for some years, through its welfare 
department, cared for many of its employees needing rest by sending them to 
the country of the seashore without cost to the employees; but the members 
of the firm decided it would be much better if they had a rest place of 
their own, under their own immediate control and management for that 

purpose. 

Wrentham was selected for many reasons. It is easily reached by train or 
motor 
from Boston, being about 25 miles distant and is one of. the healthiest 
towns in the State. 

It was not generally known that the Keller estate was in the market. The 
famous blind authoress has lived here so long that the townsfolk regarded 
her as a fixture. 

IDEAL PLACE FOR A REST HOME. 
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The broad level acres, the two tine old New England mansions on the estate, 
back -from the road 200 feet, surrounded with stately elms and maples, their 
handsome lawns and shrubbery, make a beautiful landscape, especially at 
this time of the year. 

The spaceous grounds will afford the new owners ample opportunity tor truck 
farming, tennis, a short golf course, croquet, and other healthful outdoor 
games. "We believe this is the first thing of its kind that had been done 
in this country", said a representative of the Jordan Marsh Company, who 
showed a Globe Reporter over the property today. "This is not to be a 
Hospital or Sanitarium. It is to be just a place for our employees to rest, 
when they feel tired." 

"They will not be required to do any work, nor will it be considered a 
charity. It will be as much a part of the business of Jordan Marsh Company 
as any of its other departments. It will be for the employees, young and 
old, men and women, whether thav have been an employee of the house a day 
or a 1 ifetime ." 

"We shall have the house occupied by Miss Keller ready in a few days for 
the women employees. The other house, which is intended for the men 
employees will be ready for occupancy in a very little while." 

WILL RAISE VEGETABLES AND MILK 

"The intention is to raise most of the vegetables needed for the table on 
the place. We shall put a farmer and his wife right on the grounds and we 
hope to be able to make our own milk and butter as soon as we have made the 
necessary improvements and changes." 

"There will be absolutely no charge made for staying here, and those of our 
employees who avail themselves oi   the priviledge of coming here will be 
asked to consider it as their home in the truest and broadest sence of the 
word ." 

"It will be a rest place absolutely—a place where tired men and women may 
come and feel that they are  welcome and remain until they feel that they 
are physically and mentally able to resume their work." 

Miss Keller, Mrs Keller and Mrs Stacy, her old and faithful teacher, her 
"guardian angel," as Miss Keller herself calls her- all expressed great 
regret at leaving the town. Miss Keller said that the old place was 
associated with many of the leading events of her interesting career,   she 
had other plans and she feels that is necessary for her to make the change. 

MISS KELLER PLANS UNCERTAIN. 

"I am glad that the Jordan Marsh Company came into possession of the 
property," said she in a chat with a Globe reporter today, "as I know that 
the estate passes into good hands for a good purpose. I hope that the 
employees will enjoy their rests here as much as I have. I always found 
Wrentham a restful place and a good place to study and write." "It was in 
this house that three of my books; The Song of the Stone Wall, The World I 
Live In, and Out Of The Dark, were written." "I am glad to know that the 
new owners are going to   use then for such a splendid purpose." 
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Mrs John E. Macey, who has represented Miss Keller in all her business 
transactions tor many years, said today that Mis Keller's plans tor the 
•future were rather indef mate, and that nothing had been done about 
securing a new and permanent home. 

Among Miss Keller's personal effects are a big Great Dane dog and nine 
puppies. She has given the dog to a Norwood friend, who will make 
arrangements with the new owners to keep him on the place. The puppies are 
being given to friends of Miss Keller's. They are pedigreed dogs and are ir 
great demand among dog fanciers. 

//////////////END//////////////// 

JOSEPH J MACDOUGALD 
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KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS! 
i 

that I,Sarah 0.Duley of Gloucester in the county of Essex and oommonwealth i 

of Massachusetts,surviving executor of the last will of Louisa C.Dean late ! 

of wrentham in the county of Norfolk and commonwealth aforesaid,decoased, J 

which will wan duly proved and allowed by the Probate Court for said County; 

on the twenty third day of April A.n. 190?,,do by virtue and in execution of j 

the power to — given in and by said will and of every other power and au- i 

thority_hereto enabling,and in consideration of the sum of one dollar and 

other good and valuable consideration to me paid by Anne Mansfield sulliv; i 
of Cambridge in the county of Middlesex and commonwealth aforesaid,the re- 

oeipt whereof is hereby acknowledged,hereby grant,bargain,aell and convey 

unto the said Anne Mansfield Sullivan and her heirs and assigns,a certain 

parcel of land with the dwelling house and out buildings thereon situated ; 

in WRENTHAM,county of Norfolk and oommonwealth of Massachusetts and bounded; 

and described as follows;on the east by the land now or formerly of the 

heirs of Ezra Wilkinson;on the south by East street so called;on the west, 

by land of Margaret R.Bates formerly of Bradford Colman;on the north by land 

of Frank Brastow formerly of Lyman George. Said premises containing seven j 
i 

955 

i(7) acres more or lens and being the same premises conveyed to the said 

;Louisa C.Dean by Freeman D.Osgood by deed dated September 5,1877 and reoord- 

|ed with Norfolk Deeds Libro 493 folio $91 TO HAVE AND TO HOLD the 

!above granted premises,with all the privileges and appurtenanoes thereto be^ 

longing to the said Anne Mansfield Sullivan and her heirs and assigns,to 

their own use and behoof forever;        IN WITNESS WHEREOF I the said 

jSarah 0.Duley hereunto set my hand and seal this twenty eighth day of August 

|in the year one thousand nine hundred and three. 

iSigned and sealed in presenae of )   Sarah G.Duley,Surviving Executor of 

j   Samuel D.Hildreth )   the Will of Louisa C.Dean. (seal) 

Commonwealth of Massachusetts.Essex ss.Gloucester,August 38",1903. Then per 

nonally appeared the above named Sarah G.Duley and acknowledged the forego- 

ing instrument to be her free act and deed,before me,Samuel D.Hildreth,Jus- 

tioe of the Peace. Sep.5,1903.Rec*d.ohtered &   i 

examined by S. ^Cdtor-daJtit*- Jit*- • j 
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KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS | 

that wo Charles E.Wilkinson and H.Elizabeth Wilkinson,both of Wrentham,in  Wilkinson & al. 

jthe county of Norfolk and commonwealth of Massachusetts,as Joint owner8,in     to 

;consideration of one dollar and other valuable considerations paid by Helen   Keller 

Adams Keller of said Wrentham the receipt whereof is hereby acknowledged,do 

;nereby give,grant.bargain,sell,and oonvey unto the said Helen Adams Keller 

a certain piece or parcel of land situated in said WRENTHAM on the norther-' 

ly side of East street and bounded and described as follows,viz:beginning j 

[at the southwesterly oorner of the granted premises at a stone wall at land 

[of Mrs.John A.Uaoy,thence running northerly on said wall seven hundred nine 

ty-five (795) feet,more or less,to land of the N.Y.N.H.& H.Railroad company 

thence easterly on said Railroad company's land three hundred thirteen (313) 

feet more or less,to a stono wall at land formerly owned by Charles H.Pond 

thence running southerly on said stone wall six hundred forty nine (649) 

feet,more or less,to said East street,thenoe westerly on said street four 

hundred fifty eight (458) feet,more or less,to the point of beginning. Con- 

taining 6 l/4 aores.more or less.     • TO HAVE AND TO HOLD the granted 

premisee,with all the privileges and appurtenanoes thereto belonging,to the 

said Helen Adams Keller and her heirs and assigns,to their own use and be- 
I 
'hoof forever. And we do hereby,for ourselves and our heirs,executors and adj- 

jmlnistrators covenant with the said grantee and her hnirs and assigns that 

we are lawfully seized in fee simple of the granted premises,that they are 

I free from all inoumbranoes,except the taxes for 1907 that we have good right 

jto sell and oonvey the same as aforesaid;and that we will and our heirs,ex- 

|eouto.rs,and administrators shall warrant and defend the same to the said  j 

grantee and her heirs and assigns forever against the lawful claims and de-j 

mands of all persons.       And for the consideration aforesaid I,Elizabeth 

B.Wilkinson,wife of said Charles E.Wilkinson,do hereby release unto the said 

grantee and her heirs and'assigns all right of or to both dower and home- j 

stead in the granted premises,and all rights, by statutes and all other rights 

therein.       IN WITNESS WHEREOF we the said Charles E.Wilkinson,H.Eliza- 

beth Wilkinson and Elizabeth B.Wilkinson hereunto set our hands and seals j 

this twelfth day of August in the year one thousand nine hundred and seven.; 

Signed,sealed,and delivered in        ) 

presence of Sara M.Costello (to O.E.W. ) j Charles E.Wilkinson (seal) j 

Sara M.costello (to H.E.W. ) ) H.Elizabeth Wilkinson (seal); 

Bertha M.Sawyer )   Elizabeth B.Wilkinson (seal) 

Commonwealth of Massachusetts.Norfolk so.Franklin,Mass.Aug.12 1907. Then 

personally appealed the above-named Charles E.Wilkinson and acknowledged 

the foregoing instrument to be his free act and deed,before me,Nelson E. 

Newell Justioe of the Pence. 

Reo'd.fc entered for reoord Aug.14,1907,at 9h.A.M. j 
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I,Helen Adams Keller,of Wren- 

tham,Norfolk County.Massachusetts,being unmarried,for consideration paid,    Roller 

grant to Jordan Marsh Company,a corporation duly organized under the laws     to 

of the commonwealth of Massachusetts siL with warranty covenants the land    Jordan Marsh 

in said v/fENTHAM situated on the northerly side of East street and bounded 

and described as follows: Beginning at the southwesterly corner of the 

granted premises at a atone wall at land now or formerly of Mrs.John A.liacy; 

thence running northerly on said wall seven hundred ninety five (796) feet 

more or less to land of the New York,Hew Haven and Hartford Railroad Company; 

thence easterly on said Railroad Company's land three hundred thirteen (Sly) 

feet more or less to a stone wall at land now or formerly of Charles H.Pond; 

thence running southerly on said stone wall six hundred forty nine (649) 

feet more or less to East street aforesaid;thence westerly on said street 

four hundred fifty eight (458) feet more or less to the point of beginning, 

containing six and one quarter (6*) acres more or less and being the same 

premises conveyed to me by Charles E.Wilkinson et al. by deed dated August 

12,1907,recorded with Norfolk Deeds,Book 1061,page 435. Taxes for 1917 to 

be assumed by grantee. WITNESS my hand and seal this fifteenth 

day of June 1917. 

) Helen Adams Keller    (seal) 

Commonwealth of Massachusetts.Norfolk ss. June 15,1917. Then personally ap- 

peared the above named Helen Adams Keller and acknowledged the foregoing 

instrument to be her free act and deed.before me,Clifford B.Sanborn Justice 

of the Peace.  Rec'd.fc entered for record June 16,1917,at 10h.28m.A.M. 

9 
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I,Annie M.Uacy,of Wrentham 

Norfolk County.Massachusetts,for consideration paid,grant to Jordan Marsh   Uacy & ux. 

Company,a corporation duly organized under the laws of the Commonwealth of    to 

Massachusetts,with warranty covenants the land in WRENTHAM with buildings   Jordan Marsh 

thereon situated on the northerly side of East street containing about seven 

(7) acres and bounded and described as follows: Beginning at a corner of 

land now or formerly of F.Brastow on said East street,thence running easter- 

ly on said street about fourteen (14) rods and fifteen (16) links as the 

fence now stands to the center of a stone post between two small gates;thence 

northerly about fourteen (14) rods and thirteen (13) links to a stake and 

stones at an equal distance from the two stables on these premises and on 

land now or formerly of Louisa Dean;thence continuing northerly on said land 

now or formerly of Louisa Dean to a cross fence on land now or formerly of 

said Brastowjthence running westerly on said Brastow'o land about fourteen 

(14) rods to land of said Brastow on the west;thence southerly on said Bras- 

tow- s land as the wall and fence now stand to the first mentioned corner or   f 

however otherwlee the same may be bounded and described. Being the same      f 

premises conveyed to me by Millicent M.Dilley by deed dated September 14, 

1914,recorded with Norfolk Deeds Book U91lWi 197. Said Annie U.Uacy being 

called Annie S.Macy in said deed.     Also.another parcel of land with 

buildings thereon situated in said WRBOTHAB bounded and described as follow,: 

on the east by land now or formerly of the heirs of Ezra Wilkinsonjon the 

south by East 3treet;on the west by land formerly of Margaret K.Bates,former- 

ly of Bradford Coleman; on the north by land now or formerly of Frank Bras- 

tow,formerly of Lyman George,containing seven (7) acres more or less and be- 

ing the same premises conveyed to said Annie M.Macy therein called Annie 

Mansfield Sullivan by Sarah C.Duley by deed dated August 28,1903,recorded 

with Norfolk Deeds Book 955,page 666. Taxes for 1917 to be assumed by gran- 

tee.       John A.Uacy.husband of said grantor release to said grantee all 

rights of curtesy and homestead and other interests therein. 

WITNESS our hands and seals this fifteenth day of June 1917. 

» \ Annie M.Macy     (seal) 
In presence of > 

Frank W.Coombs to both.   ) John A.Uacy      (seal) 

Commonwealth of Massachusetts.Norfolk ... June 15,1917. Then personally ap- 

peared the above named Annie M.Macy and acknowledged the foregoing instru- 

ment to be her free act and deed,before me,Clifford B.Sanborn Justice of the 

peace.    Rec'd.& entered for record June 16,1917,at 10h.46m.A.M, 




